OTTERHAMPTON PARISH RECREATION ASSOCIATION

AGM

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at The Anchor
at 7.30pm on Monday, 27th March 2017 
Present
Jacqui Sparks, Tina Gardener, Di Davie, Bev Smith, Sue Francis, Ann Leathwood,


Barry Leathwood, Mary Cornish, Louise Bailey, Barbara Baldry, Helen Rees,


Martin Rees, Mem Myatt, Joan Langlois, Vic Langlois, Avril Fooks, Melvyn Fooks,


Simon Briggs
Apologies     Wendy Dadds, Kate Jarvis, Sylvia Langley, Agnes Dougall, Janet Burrows,


Amber Austin, Anne Weston, Margaret Todd, Elizabeth Marriott, John Culleton,


Sue Ayley, Brian Ayley, Steve Chinn, Sue Barton, Bruce Barton, Sarah Cornish,


Warren Cornish, Felicity Ashworth, Tony Davie

 The Chair welcomed everyone to the 17th Annual General Meeting of OPRA.
17/12
Minutes of last AGM 

           
Minutes of the last Annual General Meeting held on 18th March 2016 were      approved and signed as a correct record.
17/13             Chairperson’s Report 
             Jacqui gave a report of OPRA events over the last year.
17/14
Treasurer’s Report  (inc.100 Club)

Sue Francis presented her Treasurer’s report (as circulated) for the year ending 31st December 2016.  

The Treasurer reported that at the end of the financial year OPRA had a bank account balance of £402.80 and cash in hand of £186.83.  In the savings account the balance is £2457.71 with £1402.05 in the 100 Club account.  The combined total at the end of the year was £4454.08. 

We have made donations to the following in 2016:



Lantern making material for workshop                          £  100.00


From 100 Club funds we donated towards playpark     £1000.00


We have received donations for the use of gazebo      £   20.00


It was proposed and seconded that the report be adopted. This was carried unanimously by the meeting.

OPRA 100 Club report

We transfer £400 per quarter from the 100 club to the OPRA savings account.


We have also transferred £1000 to the current account.  


In December 2016 we finished the year with 98 members.

From January to December we received £5044.00 and paid out £2774.00 in prizes. in prizes.  We pay out £2774.00 in prizes. We pay out 55% of the funds taken – 50% weekly and monthly and 5% for the Christmas draw.  We have been granted a lottery licence for a further year to January 2018.

We have received donations from some 100 Club winners.
17/15
 Election of Trustees/Committee
Chair – Jacqui Sparks was nominated by Di and seconded by Bev. and was duly elected Chair.  
                      Secretary – Ann Leathwood was nominated and seconded and duly elected.


Treasurer – Sue Francis was duly elected.  Ann and Sue agreed to continue as 100 Club organisers.

Committee members –,  Di Davie, Mary Cornish, Bev Smith, Barry Leathwood and Felicity Ashworth were re-elected.

Tina Gardener wished to join the committee again and was elected unanimously.


A vote of thanks was given to the officers thanking them for the hard work they put in to help keep everyone on their toes.

This completed the business of the Annual General Meeting, which was closed at 8.00 pm

Members then enjoyed a social gathering with refreshments.
    Signed………………………………    Date……………………….
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